
 

 

Mayor D. Dwayne Tuggle called a meeting of the Amherst Town Council, continued from the 

January 9, 2019 session, to order on January 12, 2019, at 9:00 A.M. in the Council Chambers of 

the Town Hall at 174 S. Main Street.  It was noted that a quorum was present as follows: 
 

P D. Dwayne Tuggle P Kenneth G. Bunch                 

P Rachel A. Carton P Sarah G. Ogden 

A Kenneth S. Watts P Janice N. Wheaton 

 

Town Manager Sara E. Carter and Clerk of Council Vicki Hunt were present.   

Stephanie Davis, Local Government Collaboration, facilitated the meeting, the purpose of which 

was for Town Council to discuss short and long range or strategic planning and governance issues 

for the Town and Council members own development.  

Council discussion involved steps to reach short- and long-term goals for topics including Pay 

Policies and Practices, Police Department renovations, Town Code recodification, Brockman Park, 

Town Park, Amherst Town Square, Downtown revitalization, Ambriar water and sewer relocation-

Sweet Briar Trail, Sweet Briar Utilities, marketing analysis for YMCA, improved capital 

improvement plan, and additional downtown events.  

The meeting adjourned at 1:08 p.m.  

  

 

__________________________________   

D. Dwayne Tuggle 

 Mayor   

 

 

Attest: ______________________   

Clerk of Council  
  

 


